
INTROVERTED 
     Synonyms:  individual, self-reliant, loner 

He is thoughtful and contemplative, turning inward for direction 
and needing time alone to think. 

Although he is not naturally a people-person, he has learned how to 
hide his introverted nature behind an extroverted front.   

While she would like other people to see her as naturally outgoing 
and sociable, it is really an effort for her to continually deal 
with people face to face.   

Because she is basically a bit shy, she pushes herself more than a 
naturally extroverted type.  Since she has to try harder, she may 
actually be more effective. 

As a basically introverted personality, it isn't naturally 
appealing for her to go out and face strangers in unfamiliar 
territory.  However, she likes people and, as long as she knows 
what she is doing and is comfortably armed with all the information 
she needs, willingly makes the necessary moves.   

Prospecting for sales is not likely to be as comfortable for him as 
some other tasks, such as report or proposal writing.  However, as 
long as he has a good idea of what is expected, he will make his 
best effort. 

Calm and pleasant, you have a deep capacity for caring about others 
that is not always seen on the outside.   

Your handwriting reveals a primary introvert who has learned to be 
outgoing in order to get along better in the world.   

A basic introvert, you have the capacity for behaving in an 
extroverted manner when the need arises.  In other words, you are 
more comfortable in one-on-one situations where you have an 
opportunity to really get to know someone, but can hold your own in 
any social setting.   

Preferring a quiet place of your own for speculative thinking, you 
are not interested in generating a lot of social activity. 



This individual is energized by time alone, unlike the more 
extraverted type who finds energy in social transactions. 

It is very difficult for him to work with constant interruptions, 
as he needs to be able to concentrate on his work. 

Communications are a secondary consideration for this individual.  
He is so inner-directed that he may mentally carry on a 
conversation and think it has actually taken place. 

A private person, you demand your own space and when you want to be 
alone, may abruptly disappear from the scene.   

He rankles with bad feelings towards others, being virtually anti-social.  
If sex or revenge or other such were his principle value, 
I would urge you to watch out for physical harm.   

The quiet side of his personality appreciates time alone. 

Although he is sympathetic and understanding, he remains somewhat 
elusive, going his own way. 

He suspects those who attempt to get too close and will trust only 
a select few.  Large crowds and idle chatter are not his idea of a 
good time, but one-on-one works best for him. 


